
MINUTES OF WORKSHOP MEETING
CAPITAL IMPROVEMENT PROGRAM – GOALS AND PRIORITIES
DANIA BEACH CITY COMMISSION
WEDNESDAY, FEBRUARY 1, 2012 – 6:00 P.M.
1.
Call to Order/Roll Call
Mayor Flury called the workshop to order at 6:00 p.m.


Present:



Mayor:



Patricia A. Flury



Vice-Mayor:


Bobbie Grace


Commissioners:

Anne Castro







Walter Duke







C. K. “Mac” McElyea



City Manager:


Robert Baldwin


City Attorney:


Thomas Ansbro



City Clerk:


Louise Stilson

2.
Capital Improvement Program
City Manager Baldwin explained that staff is not asking for additional funds; we are only providing an update of where we are in the Capital Improvement Program (CIP).  He indicated we are not expecting the Commission to make any decisions tonight; however, there are some items that may need to be considered for funding during the upcoming budget year.
Commissioner Duke remarked that it would be helpful if the backup information was received prior to the meeting.  He also noted that the CRA should be included in the CIP projects.  Commissioner Duke asked his fellow Commissioners to work together since there are important decisions to be made. 
Mayor Flury commented she hopes we are working within the confines of the current budget.  
Mark Bates, Director of Finance, provided an updated list of capital projects to the Commission, which is attached as an exhibit to these minutes.  He confirmed that the next list would not include any projects which have been completed.  
Commissioner Castro questioned the status of the appraisals for the City Center roadway.

City Attorney Ansbro advised we have three appraisers who should provide their reports for the right-of-way by the end of the week.

Commissioner Duke noted this is taking a long time, since we asked for the appraisals in December.  He reiterated he would like the appraiser to give us a value for the strip or both ways, so we can make an informed decision.
Commissioner Castro confirmed with staff that the 53rd Court Solar Lighting project has been completed.  
It was the consensus of the Commission to transfer the remaining funds for this project to Unassigned Fund Balance.
Mayor Flury suggested that if there are any funds left from the Precious Paws Dog Park project, they should be transferred to the General Fund.
Colin Donnelly, Assistant City Manager, clarified that the project description identified as the Ocean Park Improvements relates to the Sea Grapes project which is in progress.

It was the consensus of the Commission to combine the funds for the Sea Grapes project and the Marina Improvements.

Director Bates clarified for Mayor Flury that part of the funds assigned for the Canal Dredging project were transferred to the US1 Landscape Phase II project.  

Assistant City Manager Donnelly confirmed that the Fuzzy Bunny Park project is almost complete.  

Commissioner Castro asked about the ADA Renovations item on the Project Status Update list.

Director Bates explained that some years ago the City set aside funds to address any ADA renovations and there is still a balance of $92,493.00.
City Attorney Ansbro clarified that we have an obligation to make sure that all City facilities are ADA compliant.

Assistant City Manager Donnelly suggested reviewing the ADA Facilities Report that is updated every year to check what is outstanding.
Beach Renourishment

Mayor Flury noted that we cannot do Beach Renourishment by ourselves; we need to partner with other agencies.  She added we need to plan for this long term, but we should do some research first.
Colin Donnelly, Assistant City Manager, noted that the cities of Hollywood and Hallandale Beach have recognized that there are no existing federal/state funds to address this problem; therefore they are doing this on their own.  He advised that there are two phases to this project and recommended considering Phase I so we can get a permit.  Once we have the permit, we can take advantage of any grant funds that become available.  Assistant City Manager Donnelly further noted that with the permit we would also be able to pursue Federal Emergency Management Agency (FEMA) funding in the case of erosion caused by a hurricane. 
Bob Daniels, Director of Community Development, noted that based on the cost of the City of Hollywood project, the renourishment of our beach would cost over $1.6M.
Commissioner Duke remarked that we will always have this problem.  He noted that the Army Corps of Engineers may have some liability for the Jetty facility at Port Everglades.  Commissioner Duke pointed out that our taxpayers should not have to pay to solve a problem that we did not cause.  
Commissioner Castro noted that we should join with Hollywood and Hallandale Beach for litigation; however, we should move forward with the permit.
Mayor Flury asked City Manager Baldwin to contact Special Counsel Neal McAliley to see if this could be a litigation issue.  She further asked him to get the cost of the permitting so we have it when we start budget discussions.
Assistant City Manager Donnelly noted that the cost of a 10-year permit, included in the quote provided by Coastal Systems International, Inc., is $469,000.00.
Commissioner Castro noted that we could approach the Army Corps of Engineers and ask them to either fix the problem or give us the permit.
The Commission directed City Manager Baldwin to look into every aspect of beach renourishment.
Mayor Flury commented that the Commission should meet in a workshop setting every two months in order to stay abreast of these issues.  

Pier Restaurant Tenant Improvements

Mayor Flury would prefer to give the new tenants free rent for several months as opposed to paying for repairs in the restaurant building.
City Attorney Ansbro noted that we have received their proposed Letter of Interest and they want the City to pay for the improvements and six months free rent after a Certificate of Occupancy has been issued.
Commissioner Duke suggested contacting the prospective tenant for further negotiations instead of discussing this matter in public.
Marina Improvements –Phase II
Colin Donnelly, Assistant City Manager, advised that we may have the permits by April.  We can then process the grant applications with the Florida Inland Navigation District (FIND) and the Florida Boating Improvement Program (FBIP).
Commissioner Castro suggested Commissioner Duke travel to Washington, D.C. in March to discuss Marina issues on behalf of the City.
Commissioner Duke congratulated Assistant City Manager Donnelly for securing a $1.4M grant from the Broward County Marine Advisory Committee.

Assistant City Manager Donnelly noted that the Marina project is estimated at $5M, and our goal is to have 75% funded by grants.  He added that we are working on the grant application for FIND and we should have some news at the beginning of the summer.  Assistant City Manager Donnelly indicated that we may know what funding we would be receiving from FBIP in September. 
No action required from the Commission.
Neighborhood Revitalization

City Manager Baldwin noted that he would like to move the $100,000.00 currently in the operating budget, to the Capital Improvement Fund.
Commissioner Castro referred to the stormwater project located southwest of Interstate 95.  She asked for an update on the Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) funding of $759,000.00. 
Dominic Orlando, Director of Public Services, explained we currently have a design from Anglers Avenue to SW 26th Terrace which would address flooding in that area.  He advised that they have been meeting with FDOT for three years about a project for a pump station.  FDOT advised us that the funds set aside are not for Dania Beach, but for another project they have been postponing for a number of years.  Director Orlando further noted that FDOT wants the City of Dania Beach to do the project, and they would provide the funding.

Commissioner Castro noted she has been told that FDOT is going to put an outfall under Interstate 595.

Director Orlando clarified the outfall would be placed at SW 30th Avenue, under I-595 and the property is located in the City of Hollywood.  

Commissioner Castro asked Director Orlando to contact Mr. Wolf at FDOT, District IV, to find out if we can get funding for our project.  She remarked that I-595 has caused all of these drainage problems.
Commissioner Duke noted Chen Moore and Associates has done surveying in that area and they could help us identify Broward County projects, and arrange a meeting with all the interested parties.
Commissioner Castro noted that the plan would be to give Broward County back the stormwater, to go with the sewage and the water.  She added that the County is willing to take it back and we should do that.  Commissioner Castro commented that she does not understand why we got the stormwater and they kept the sewer and the utilities when we annexed that area.
Director Orlando noted that the water and sewer could be separate from the stormwater.  

Commissioner Castro would like an updated copy of the regular operating budget by GL or line item, to include what we have spent to date, as well as last year’s comparisons.  

City Manager Baldwin will provide each member of the Commission with a copy of the regular operating budget, as requested by Commissioner Castro.
3.
Goals and Priorities
City Manager Baldwin prepared a list of items to discuss which is attached as an exhibit to these minutes.  He pointed out that the CRA is not on his list.
Mayor Flury would also like an updated list of CRA projects to be provided at their next meeting.

City Manager Baldwin noted that we have pension and health insurance costs that we are trying to get under control.

The Commission generally agreed to consider the pension and health insurance issue as a priority. 

Commissioner Castro confirmed with staff that the following resolutions will be included on the February 14 Commission agenda, requesting Broward County:

· add Dania Beach’s name to signage used to identify the Fort Lauderdale/Hollywood International Airport; and 

· request Broward County to install multi-way stop signs at three intersections in the City.

City Manager Baldwin recognized the importance of addressing safety and protection in our neighborhoods.
Mayor Flury would like to focus on the things we want to see happen in the near future.

Commissioner Castro commented that the Metropolitan Planning Organization (MPO) will not be building any more roads; everything is going to be mass transit. 

Mayor Flury noted that we should utilize the Nuisance Abatement Board to close down some of the drug businesses in the southwest area.
Commissioner Castro would like to bring the “Oasis” project to the west side of Griffin Road.

Commissioner Duke noted that we should open up the area around the tracks and clean it up.  He suggested using the City of Oakland Park’s model.
Mayor Flury remarked that there is no doubt that neighborhood revitalization is a high priority for everyone.  She asked City Manager Baldwin to formulate a plan and bring it back to the Commission for consideration.

Commissioner Duke noted that we have to find a way to get the common areas cleaned up; not by Public Services, they are too busy; however, something needs to be done.  He stated that the Commissioners should identify areas and provide a list to the City Manager so a map can be created.
Mayor Flury pointed out that we have to keep the number of Code Officers that we currently have.  

City Manager Baldwin noted that the bids for Building/Code Services are due on Friday, and will be brought to the Commission at a future meeting.  He said that we will need to fill the vacant positions in order to keep code compliance.  City Manager Baldwin advised he plans to present suggestions during the next budget cycle.
City Manager Baldwin spoke about the possible acquisition of two pieces of property at the beach, north of the Pier; one is privately owned, the other is owned by the City of Hollywood.  
Mayor Flury does not think this is a high priority at this time.

Commissioner Duke noted this is not a high priority; however, he would like to see a plan to clean up our beach.  He further said that there are several issues that the City Manager should discuss with the City of Hollywood.
Commissioner Castro noted the CRA Director should meet with the Hollywood CRA to discuss issues of mutual interest.
Mayor Flury noted she would like to review the list of City owned property to determine which ones we will sell or keep.  
City Attorney Ansbro advised we have received all appraisals on the properties to sell.  He noted there is a process to sell the properties in the Charter and a resolution will come before the Commission shortly.

Mayor Flury noted that the Boisey-Waiters property needs to be sold.
Commissioner Duke commented the entrance to that property is a problem.  He thought that whoever is interested in the adjacent property could buy ours, and use it as an extension of their site. 

Mayor Flury noted that the bad water reports are becoming a significant embarrassment for our City.   She remarked that water rates for residents east of Interstate 95 are five times higher than the rates for those to the west.  
City Manager Baldwin noted that as we try to increase our water quality and improve the utility, we are getting more of a divergence between the east and west water rates.
Mayor Flury said that there are projected increases every year for the next ten years on the east side; whereas there is no projected increase on the west side for the next two years.  She questioned if Broward County could also provide us water on the east side.

Commissioner Castro noted that Broward County is interested in acquiring water utilities.  She indicated they are trying to consolidate and “regionalize” all utilities as much as possible.

Director Orlando noted that the west side section of the City is served by Hollywood; they sell the water to Broward County.

The Commission asked City Manager Baldwin to casually inquire about the possibility of selling our utilities to Broward County.   

Commissioner Castro spoke about the Pirates Inn and the Dania Beach Hotel properties.

City Attorney Ansbro noted that Attorney Jason Dubow has a client who is interested in the Pirates Inn property.  He suggested they contact CRA Executive Director Earle, Economic Development Director Ana Zeinieh and City Manager Baldwin to discuss the best use for those properties.
Jeremy Earle, CRA Executive Director, noted that someone has a contract on the site.
Commissioner Duke noted that we could announce that we are eager to partner with someone. 
Mayor Flury remarked that we need to give people incentives to get these properties developed. 
Director Earle noted that we need to seriously start looking for new property if we want to develop the City Hall and Fire Station #1 sites.
Commissioner McElyea commented we already paid for what we have.  He further noted that the deed for this property was donated by Flagler and we need to keep it. 

4.
Adjournment
Mayor Flury adjourned the meeting at 7:22 p.m.

ATTEST:







CITY OF DANIA BEACH

LOUISE STILSON, CMC




PATRICIA A. FLURY
CITY CLERK






MAYOR
PAGE  
8
Minutes of Workshop Meeting

Capital Improvement Program – Goals and Priorities

Dania Beach City Commission

Wednesday, February 1, 2012 – 6:00 p.m.


